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Paraparaumu Bridge Club Inc

Ngahina Street, Paraparaumu
PO Box 1605, Paraparaumu Beach 5032

Phone:  298 4014    Email:  paraparaumubridge@clear.net.nz 
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COMING EVENTS
Summerset –Paraparaumu

Intermediate Tournament May 19. Please

 enter for this (Juniors welcome) but if,
 for any reason, you are unable to play
 please let Pat McArthur know in good time.

Rainbow Tournament.      Regretfully this has been cancelled for lack of support.
Compass Clubs Event –Simultaneous Pairs. This will be played on Friday June 13th starting at 6.30 p m.

Paraparaumu Club won last year so please put your name down to take part.

Improvers’ Day Saturday June 29th.  This will be led by Allan Joseph. The cost will be $25 and will include morning tea and a soup and sandwich lunch. A list will be put up on the notice board for members who are interested to sign and other clubs will be invited to join us. Please support this. We can promise you an interesting and informative day.
Visitors to the club are always welcome. Table money is $3.00 and they can play five  times before they are required to join the club. Please make any new players welcome.
It is really important for members to wear their name badges for the sake of new players to the club.
Please make an effort to do this.
Membership. Actual numbers of the club are now 218. We welcome three new members
Lyn Derbyshire, Annette Marshall and Ken Tate.
A New Printer has been purchased

The computer team agreed that it is necessary.

Chairs
 The previous committee included new chairs in their refurbishing plan. This was because the screws on the chair backs constantly needed replacing. A number of our members have commented in the suggestions book that they do not think we need new chairs. Tony Gibbons and Bill van Waas have devised a system for strengthening the chair backs and are going to do this at no cost to the club with help from a few other members. This is very much appreciated and will extend the life of the present chairs

Slow play

 A comment has been made that too many boards have been played on a Wednesday night and slow players are making the session very late. Directors have been asked to warn players who are repeatedly slow and to penalise then if absolutely necessary.
Entertainment Book

These are still available. If you are interested in purchasing the latest Entertainment Book please let Jane McArthur know.

Web site update.

To see the progress being made go to the Results page and click on “Milan Multi” and you will see some results. If you click on one of the sessions you will see the results of one person when you see the words

 “Final Result” in red. You will see that person’s full score board by board. This is just the beginning. Thanks to Trevor and Ralph.

History corner
Fred 

Early in 1986 an item appeared in the newsletter written by Averil Till. It was about a new and not entirely popular member of  the club callled Fred. Fred was a computer. However, Fred’s popularity ratings improved when, after a year’s trial, many scorings and tournaments later, members became convinced of Fred’s worth. Averil commented that “On the whole, we like Fred.”

We have come a long way since those days!

My thanks to all committee members who continue to work hard for the benefit of the club. 
A New Printer has been purchased

The computer team agreed that it is necessary.
Good Bridging to you all

Jennette Newport





President











NEWSLETTER NO 4 APRIL 2013


Responses to comments in the suggestion book


More information about hands played and scores on our web site:  This is already being planned. Watch the web site. See the note later in the newsletter.


Stop cards have gone missing. New ones have been purchased.


Dripping tap in kitchen. Now fixed.


Front garden.  This will be considered.


Telephone in the kitchen does not work. Is now working.


Problems with wrong print outs and boards for the wrong nights being played. Everyone makes mistakes sometimes and we are grateful to all the volunteers who do the work.


Chairs. See the paragraph about this later in the newsletter




















